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OISC COMPETENCE ASSESSMENT

24 June 2015

Dear Sir,

I have taken OISC level 2 exam on 29/05/2015 at Manchester Civil Justice Center but on this
occasion I did not pass.

I need the following information based on freedom of information rules as the organizations
provide in routine matter.

1) How many candidates for level 2 assessment only were appeared that day?
2) How many of them passed the assessment test?
3) How many failed the assessment?
4) what was the percentage of the pass candidates and failed candidates?

Please note that under the Data Protection Act, for the last query I need the percentage only
for both pass and failed candidates irrespective of their names etc.

The reason I am asking through this FOI to assess and compare myself and start prepare for
the next resit date.

I will be very grateful for the requested information if provided.

Kind Regards

RESPONSE

2 July 2015

Dear,

I write further to your email of 24 June 2015 in which you request information about
candidates who took the Level 2 assessment on 29 May 2015.

I am the Commissioner’s Information Officer and it is my responsibility to reply to enquiries
such as yours.

I will respond to each of your questions in turn.



• Question 1: Eleven candidates took the Level 2 assessment on that date.
• Question 2: Six passed the Level 2 assessment on that date.
• Question 3: Five failed the Level 2 assessment on that date.

In respect of Question 4, I was unsure whether you were asking for the percentage of pass
and fail candidates or a percentage of the marks for pass and fail candidates so I am
providing you with both figures.

• 55% of candidates passed and 45% of candidates failed the Level 2 assessment on
that date.

• The average percentage for pass candidates was 80% and it was 46% for those who
failed the Level 2 assessment on that date.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an
internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of
receipt of the response to your original request. Please quote the above reference number in
any request for an internal review.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply
directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Details on how to do this are on his
website at http://ico.org.uk/

Regards,

For and on behalf of the Office of the Immigration Commissioner


